MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
November 13, 2019, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Kyle Martin, Patty Wise, John McIntosh, Bryan Fiscus

ABSENT:	Amy Hussel

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Seth Staashelm, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	Jay Moore, Jo Moore

Minutes
Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Wise to approve the October 9, 2019, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The October Financial Report was reviewed.  At the end of October, Parks’ revenues are behind projections at 28 percent and expenditures are on track at 34 percent.  The Urban Forestry Division is at 32 percent for revenues and 44 percent for expenditures.  Forestry has been aggressively removing ash trees, causing expenses to be running high.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Fiscus to approve the October Financial Report.  All in favor, motion carried.

The October Invoice Report was received, discussed and filed.  The following payments were highlighted and reviewed:  Altorfer Inc (Safe Room generator service and testing) $1,207, Barnd Electric (installing 220 amp service to A&E Building for Swamp Fox vendors and activities) $925, Breeden Tree Service (removal of five large ash trees) $15,989, Continental Fire Sprinkler Co. (annual sprinkler inspections) $1,332, Don’s Grave Digging (11 grave openings and one disinterment) $4,775, Farmers State Bank Visa (Parks & Recreation Fall Conference travel expenses) $801.40, Iowa State University (four pesticide applicators’ CEUs) $140, LL Pelling (Hanna Park Fitness Trail asphalt) $9,046.62, MSA Professional Services (final payment for Lowe Park South End Development) $3,325, Red Cedar Chamber (State Community Cultural Grant payment) $7,500, and Septagon Construction Co. (Payment #3 for Lowe Park Maintenance Facility, including a $1,973 credit) $52,368.85. 

Public Input
Jay Moore stated one of Marion’s Imagine8 ideas was a dog park and asked if there are plans for one.  Carolan indicated a dog park has not been identified as a project.  He said the Squaw Creek K9 Acres serves the community well, however the north side of Marion would be ideal for one.

Recreation Software Recommendation 
Recreation software was budgeted in FY 2018-19 for $5,300, but not obtained due to vetting the current City software with Tyler Companies (New World) as a vendor.  This process determined the product offered by Tyler Companies would not meet the needs of the department.  

This summer, staff solicited and received seven proposals for recreation software.  An internal committee narrowed the proposals down to three using a weighted scoring evaluation.  The three software packages were demonstrated for the committee and administrative staff with RecDesk being selected as the best fit for the department. Staashelm worked on an agreement for service with the company.  Martin asked if at the end of the agreement term, can the data be retained by the City and Staashelm said yes.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Fiscus to recommend to City Council the approval of the agreement with RecDesk to provide recreation software for the department.  All in favor, motion carried.

Review Outdoor Aquatics Center Request for Qualifications (RFQ)
Staff solicited RFQs for an Outdoor Aquatics Center and received three: Burbach Aquatics, Inc. (Platteville, WI), JEO Consulting Group, Inc. (Ankeny, IA), and Waters Edge/Confluence (Lenexa, KS).  Two of the RFQs stood out and will asked to provide request for proposals.  Wise pointed out Confluence developed the Parks Master Plan a few years ago, so they would have some of the data already available.  Carolan said the steering committee is still being put together.  Martin asked if the study would look at splash pads.  Staashelm stated splash pads were not included but could be added to the study.

Outdoor Aquatics Center Feasibility Study Request for Proposals
Moved by Martin and seconded by McIntosh directing staff to prepare a request for proposal to be sent to JEO Consulting Group and Waters Edge/Confluence.  All in favor, motion carried.

Receive and File
The 50/50 Residential Shade Tree Reimbursement Policy approved by the Tree Board was received, reviewed and filed.  This initiative was identified in the EAB Response Plan to simulate replanting trees by property owners.  Fiscus asked if this is the first year the policy has been in place.  Carolan replied it is the first year.

The 2019/20 Fall/Winter Operations and Forestry Work Programs were received, reviewed and filed.  Wise asked when the restrooms are closed for the season.  Carolan stated weather conditions are monitored to determine the closing date, but typically towards the end 
of October. 

A thank you card from Troop 35 for the use of Hanna Park for their bivouac in late September was received and filed.

Other Action or Discussion Items
None.

Staff Reports
The department staff report was presented.  The Lininger Park Pavilion has not been received and will be installed in the spring due to the early arrival of cooler temperatures.  The Lowe Park Maintenance Facility Addition will be completed before Thanksgiving.  Staashelm passed the Certified Park and Recreation Professional certification test.  Forestry staff have been aggressively removing ash trees in the public right-of-way and completing stump grinding.  

Youth recreation participation continues to be high with 129 kids in the recent youth flag football program and the Halloween programs at full or near-full capacity.  The NFL Experience Bus Trip is gaining momentum with 28 of the 48 already sold.

The department will be making changes to the activity brochure for 2020.  Instead of one annual guide, there will be two brochures mailed out with the Marion Messenger.  This will allow information to be timelier, more updated and reach about 15,000 additional homes.

Staff have been meeting with Linn-Mar reviewing plans for a track in Lowe Park.  When the park was developed, an area was graded for a future track and regulation football field.  Linn-Mar plans to start the project in spring 2020 and with completion in the fall.  Linn-Mar will coordinate and fund the construction, as well as the on-going maintenance.  The facility will be open to the public when Linn-Mar programs are not using it.  Connections to Oak Ridge School and the parking lot are being worked on.  Fiscus asked if there will be an equipment shed; Carolan said there is talk of having one.  The track project will be on the next Council agenda as an informational item only.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Martin asked if there are plans to install art pieces on the west end of Lowe Park.  Carolan replied it would be based on the Arts Master Plan and funding availability.  

[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Board Discussion Time
None

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 5:16 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
December 11, 2019, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 


						_______________________________									Patty Wise, Secretary

